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STAT.0262.002.0095_R

Director of Public Prosecutions 26 March, 2003

e Was only brought into the action as a result of Police inquiries.

Given the matters raised herein and the various other matters that have been raised in the media
about this particular case, we believe that the action by the Office of the Director of Public
Prosecutions in dropping the charges and the provision of the undertaking has significantly tarnished
the reputation of the Office of the Director of Public Prosecutions.

In addition to this, our client has received telephone calls and correspondence in support from many
people, many of whom have had a history of sexual abuse. Our client is ciearly being looked upon
as a role model. Unfortunately, the decision to drop the charges gives a clear message that victims
of sexual abuse who do take the enormous step in coming forward, may not receive the support of
, the Office of the DPP. . :

Accordingly, given the matters referred to above, our client calls upon you to proceed with the
recharging of Mr Volkers.

In this regard we also enclose a copy of the Courier Mail article by Mr Headley Thomas on
Saturday 22 February 2003 (page 34) in which the following passage appeared:-

“[Volkers] It keeps coming up, again and again, he says. His Lawyers managed last
September to persuade the Director of Public Prosecutions to drop all the charges before a
trial, but Volkers wonders if he would have been better off going to trial where, he says, it
would have been cut and dried.”

It is clear from the comments made by Scott Volkers to Headley Thomas that the media attention
given to the case would make it appropriate for the matter to proceed to a trial and for Scott Volkers
to be given the opportunity to clear his reputation once and for all.

Our client looks forward to your decision in relation to the further prosecution of the case. Our
client has intimated that should you decided not to proceed against Scott Volkers then she ghall
made application for leave to bring a private prosecution, In this regard she has sought independent
advice from Mr Hanson QC. Accordingly, should you decide not to proceed with the matter, a
letter from your office indicating that you have no objection to the private prosecution would be

gratefully received.

Yours faithfully
WOODGATE HUGHES

Encl,

WAWh\020924\]et-030326:dpp.doc



gabrielle.doyle
Sticky Note
None set by gabrielle.doyle

gabrielle.doyle
Sticky Note
MigrationNone set by gabrielle.doyle

gabrielle.doyle
Sticky Note
Unmarked set by gabrielle.doyle

gabrielle.doyle
Sticky Note
None set by gabrielle.doyle

gabrielle.doyle
Sticky Note
MigrationNone set by gabrielle.doyle

gabrielle.doyle
Sticky Note
Unmarked set by gabrielle.doyle

gabrielle.doyle
Sticky Note
None set by gabrielle.doyle

gabrielle.doyle
Sticky Note
MigrationNone set by gabrielle.doyle

gabrielle.doyle
Sticky Note
Unmarked set by gabrielle.doyle




